
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Acting as the Governing Board of the Contra Costa County Fire Protection District,
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the County Purchasing Agent, or designee, to execute a
purchase order with Physio Control, Inc., in an amount not to exceed $190,000, for the
maintenance of emergency medical equipment for the period July 1, 2018, through June 30,
2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Budgeted. Extension of the guaranteed maintenance agreement is approximately $62,784
annually, for a total of $188,352 over a three year period. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Contra Costa County Fire Protection District (District) purchased equipment used in
prehospital emergency medical care from Physio-Control, Inc. The equipment includes
various Lifepak models of automated external defibrillators (AED) and a Lucas chest
compression system for cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR). The equipment is no longer
under warranty. This purchase order essentially purchases an extension of guaranteed
maintenance and repair of this life-saving equipment for the next three years. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   09/11/2018 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V Supervisor

Contact:  Richard Stephenson,
EMS Chief 925-941-3300

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on
the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    September  11, 2018 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C. 82

  

To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Jeff Carman, Chief, Contra Costa County Fire Protection District

Date: September  11, 2018

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Physio Control Medical Equipment Maintenance



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
The District will not perform preventative maintenance on the equipment, and repairs on
failed equipment would likely take longer and be more expensive if a maintenance
agreement is not in place. 


